SOMERSET  LOCAL  PHARMACEUTICAL  COMMITTEE
Minutes of the Meeting of the Somerset Local Pharmaceutical Committee held at Ash House Hotel, Ash, Nr Martock on Wednesday 16th September 2015.

Present:  
  Mrs L Coles (Chairman); A Downing; A Harker; G Morris;
                             Ms R Myers; Mrs F Norman; Ms E Waller; P Whitaker; G Winter 
In Attendance:  N Woollcombe-Adams (Secretary) and M Harvey (Chief Officer). 
1. Apologies for Absence – Ms S Dugmore and Ms S Herman. 
2. Declarations of Interest – None.
3. Minutes of the Last Meeting – Agreed as a correct record of the proceedings. 
4. Matters Arising from the Minutes of the Last Meeting – 
a) Item 4 – Jonathan Campbell continues to chair our part of the LPN, whilst David Bearman chairs the south western part.

b) Executive Meeting 13th August – the Chairman had attended the GP/Pharmacists in GP Practice Seminar, which she had found useful. See item 14.
c) Executive Meeting 13th August – Pharmoutcomes – agreed to keep under review and that the Treasurer would produce fingers for the next meeting. ACTION RM
d) Executive Meeting 26th August – Noted that Avon LPC was interested in a merger, but the Committee were of the opinion that other options should be explored if this route were to be contemplated.  It was necessary to consider why a merger route would be preferable to remaining a distinct unit. It was felt that there might be a possibility of sharing some synergies with Devon LPC, with whom Somerset had more in common than urban Avon. It was agreed that locality was all important, but our Committee should keep, maintain and increase cooperative working with others as appropriate. ACTION ALL
5. Correspondence – 

a) Sally Dugmore had advised the Chairman that she wished to step down from the Committee, due to pressure of work.  This was noted with regret, and it was agreed that the Secretary should approach the CCA to nominate a replacement.  ACTION NWA
b) SH’s report was noted, in particular the promotion of the flu and other services to Contractors.
c) PSNC Meeting 14th October Invitation to Attend – GW agreed to attend, interest was also expressed by FN and AH, subject to their being able to obtain appropriate cover.
d) PSNC Employers Liability Insurance – Secretary to look into this. ACTION NWA
e) Health Checks – The problems appear to be being resolved with equipment checks and training.  In certain cases erroneous cholesterol readings had been obtained.
f) Dispensing Patient Application – Agreed that the Secretary should respond stating that the LPC felt that to add this person to a Dispensing Doctors list would not be appropriate bearing in mind that not only did pharmacies provide a delivery service, but this patient had access to a car, and would pass several pharmacies on his journey between Bridgwater and North Petherton. ACTION NWA
g) Infection Prevention and Control of Antibiotics Meeting 25th November – EW to attend.
h) Medicines Safety Network – EW to email NWA with details of dosage sizes/cost differences for the next newsletter. ACTION EW
6. CCA Report – AD agreed to do this.
7. Budget/Financial Issues – 

The Treasurer reported that a surplus was being accumulated, and that the Committee might need to investigate another levy holiday.  No major items of expenditure were anticipated, and meetings which had been budgeted for tended to have formed part of MH routine working. It was noted that many Members had started to make useful contacts. The Treasurer was asked to consider funding backfill for Smokestop advisers training courses. RM agreed to speak to Alison Bell. ACTION RM
8. Chief Officer’s Update – 

a) The flu specification had now been released nationally, but the PGD was awaited, and this was holding things up. SCC Service was progressing, and MH had had discussions to explain the Declaration of Competence. MH was pleased with the excellent turnout to engagement evenings.
b) Discharge Project – This was at a standstill at present, although the Pharmoutcomes platform was ready.
c) SCR – Ready to go, but funding awaited.
d) GP Urgent Care Service – EW/MH had attended the last meeting and a dialogue had been established.
e) Needle Exchange – The specification was acceptable apart from the training part. MH awaited a response from Cindy Benyon on participating pharmacies.
f) MH had met with Yarlington Housing, and explained Community Pharmacy Services. YH had agreed to revert.
g) LPC /NHSE Liaison Meeting 20th October at Devon LPC Offices – MH and NWA to attend.
9. Clinical Commissioning Group and Somerset Health and Well Being Board – 

NWA updated the Committee on the HWB current priorities, Outcomes Based Commissioning and the CCG Quality Premium.

10. Report of Application Sub Committee – 

It was noted that due to deadlines the Executive had performed the role of the Subcommittee.  They had agreed that the application for change of ownership and relocation of the Boots Pharmacy, 2 High Street, Glastonbury to the Glastonbury Medical Centre merited no comment from the LPC. Furthermore the merger of two dispensing GP practices, and the consequent transfer of the dispensing list from Washford to Dunster, also required no comment from the LPC.

11. Google Drive – 

Further feedback was awaited, and the need to ascertain the Devon position was agreed. ACTION SH/MH
12. Andrew Lane PSNC – 

Andrew reported that PSNC was in listening mode, following government announcements on Devolutions Manchester and Cornwall. There was concern that due to UK government budget major Pharma companies were considering exiting from the UK. The benefits and talents of Community Pharmacy were slowly starting to be recognised in Whitehall. AL would report back concerns about the shortage of GPs and pharmacists in the South West. AL pointed out the importance of responding to the RPS Primary Care Consultation to point out the dangers of interfering with the Community Pharmacy Contract, and the consequent disruption of services to patient. PSNC had not been consulted by the RPS prior to this document being issued. ACTION NWA
NWA added an update on the Devon/Somerset Devolution expression of interest to Central Government.

13. David Bearman Devon LPC – 

a) CRN - DB spoke about the setting up of a research network, and said that he was looking for further first tier pharmacies across the South West. There was need to prove the effectiveness of Pharmacy in identifying patients, and DB would like to use our contacts to obtain further expressions of interest to create a body of learning. This would require obtaining enthusiastic members to build long term foundations for the profession’s future. The Committee expressed their support for these objectives. ACTION ALL
b) CCG and Acute Trusts – These would be undergoing major financial difficulties with cuts in the region of 40% being anticipated. DB wanted to make clear that the major re-configurations likely to take place would have important spin off benefits for Community Pharmacy. DB emphasised that local relationships would prove key, and suggested that Devon and Somerset should work closely together to share thinking. ACTION ALL
14. GP Bids for Pharmacists in the Surgery Pilot – 

The Chairman had circulated details of 2 bids upon which the LPC had been asked to send their comments to Michael Bainbridge, prior to their being submitted.

a) Frome Medical Practice – LPC agreed to endorse and support this bid, which involved collaboration between 12 practices.
b) Blackbrook Surgery – This bid was being submitted on behalf of the Taunton Deane Federation. LPC agreed to support the bid, although it was noted that the appropriate forms had yet to be completed in full.
15. David Plew MIDOS – 

DP explained that MIDOS was a web based system which would provide sign posting to a directory of services. This directory would be used by more than the NHS 111 team, and would enable services to be searched for by postcode. MH agreed to check the individual data to be included.

16. LPC Strategy – 

a) Training – AH agreed to work on next year’s training program and asked SH to put the dates on the website. He was due to meet with Anne Cole to discuss the forward plan, in particular a Child Protection/Safe Guarding Policy training evening for early November.
b) Communications – SH role is improving this internally, and it was felt that it might be worthwhile to liaise with Devon LPC on external communications.
c) Governance – The LPC Self-Assessment had been completed in May.
d) Services – This was ongoing, but the Committee was asked to note that flu had taken over the majority of the Services Team work.
RM requested that she receive all updates to enable her to bring the Strategy up to date prior to recirculating it to Members. ACTION LEAD MEMBERS
17. Date and place of next Meetings – 

Full Committee Meetings would be on 10th November 2015, 20th January 2016, and 16th March 2016. These would take place at Ash House commencing at 9.30am, unless advised to the contrary. The next Executive Meeting will take place on Tuesday 20th October at the Nags Head, Thornfalcon, commencing at 7.00pm.

18. Any Other Business – 

a) Honoraria – It was proposed by AH and seconded by AD that these be paid to the Chair, Vice Chair and Treasurer for the same amounts as last year. This was agreed unanimously.
b) Domiciliary MURs – There had been no change in policy to date.
